
SAC MEETING MINUTES 

9/13/11 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:30 pm.  Mrs. Kennedy— Principal, Ms. Palmer—Asst. Principal, and 12 

attendees were present. 

 

Mrs. Kennedy introduced herself and shared what’s been happening since becoming Principal. During 
summer she hired a new AP—Cecilia Palmer and several new teachers.  Classroom placement was a 
challenge at the beginning of school since we gained 2 new units and the portables were not ready.  
A small group from the grant writing team for the National School of Character will be traveling to 
California in October to receive our award and present our award winning practices.  
The following people volunteered for positions on the SAC board: 
 
   Lisa Warren—SAC Chair 

   Debbie Sawa-Szostak—Secretary 

   Katie Olson—Time Keeper 

 

 Stephanie Blackman, 3rd Grade Teacher, announced that our School Grade is an “A”. Mrs. Blackman 

presented information on how that grade was achieved. Even though we were an “A” school, we did not 

meet AYP (Adequate Early Progress) for the subgroups tested. This was the second year that we did not 

meet AYP in subgroups tested so Oakhurst Elementary is now in a Prevent 1 status. Oakhurst will need 

to make AYP for the next 2 years to move out of Prevent 1 status. 

 

Mrs. Kennedy went over parts of the SIP (School Improvement Plan) plan, which had previously been 

sent to all members. The SIP plan was approved unanimously. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 

 

Debbie Sawa-Szostak 

SAC Secretary 

 


